
THE BIBLICAL TIMES AND THE SOLEMN FEASTS OF THE
CREATOR

I AM, HE WHO EXISTS OF HIMSELF, HE WHO HAS NO BEGINNING
OR END, is the same yesterday, today and forever. He never changes.
He and His Law are inseparable. "Christ was the incarnation of the Law,"
said Ellen White. The Creator has a special army, that of Joel 2, the
144,000. Enoch walked WITH GOD, not God with Enoch. Enoch walked
in God's laws and calendar. He has offered us grace as we have grown
in Him and He has waited for us long enough to know Him. Until
knowledge comes, there is no sin, but the 144,000 will be VIRGINS and
IMMACULATE before the throne of God, without ANY of the teachings of
Babylon and keeping the law of God perfectly. Just like Jesus' FAITH,
His holy life, the pure white linen. He needs to teach His people His way
of acting, His eternal calendar. It is part of His character. It was part of
the study of all His holy prophets throughout time, it was part of the study
that was given in the schools of the prophets. The 144,000 will be a
people of prophets, the anointed of the I AM (Numbers 11:29, Psalms
105:15, 1 Corinthians 14:1). God has His times of audience that we must
know. It is an integral part of His eternal character. He has created the
universe in harmony with His calendar, and without the sacred calendar,
no one can maintain a relationship with the Creator. It is like saying that
one can know God and be sanctified without respecting the weekly
Sabbath. If we are citizens of the heavenly kingdom, then we must learn
His calendar and His laws. The weekly Sabbath is one of these laws.

WE, THE CHURCH, LIVE IN A SPIRITUAL KINGDOM, THE KINGDOM
OF GOD ON EARTH. THIS KINGDOM MUST HAVE LAWS. THE
MORAL LAWS OF THE KINGDOM INCLUDE A RELIGIOUS SERVICE
OFFERED OR SACRIFICED WITH JOY AND GRATITUDE, TO THE
CREATOR. THE RELIGIOUS SERVICE IS DAILY, WEEKLY,
MONTHLY, ANNUAL, JUBILEE, MILLENNIAL. A SPIRITUAL KINGDOM
HAS A SPIRITUAL CALENDAR AS WELL. THE SPIRITUAL
CALENDAR HAS PROPHETIC MEANING TOO, IT POINTS TO THE
FUTURE, AS A SHADOW OF THE THINGS TO COME.

The significance of the Jewish economy is not yet fully comprehended.
TRUTHS VAST AND PROFOUND are shadowed forth in its rites and
symbols. {COL 133.1}

And at the commencement of the time of trouble, we were filled with the
Holy Ghost as we went forth and proclaimed the Sabbath MORE FULLY.
{EW 33.2}



Again the people were reminded of the sacred OBLIGATION OF THE
SABBATH. YEARLY FEASTS WERE APPOINTED, at which all the men
of the nation were to assemble before the Lord, bringing to Him their
offerings of gratitude and the first fruits of His bounties. {PP 311.2}

GREAT TRUTHS THAT HAVE LAIN UNHEEDED AND UNSEEN SINCE
THE DAY OF PENTECOST, ARE TO SHINE FROM GOD'S WORD IN
THEIR NATIVE PURITY. To those who truly love God, the Holy Spirit will
reveal truths that have faded from the mind, and will also reveal truths
that are entirely new. Those who eat the flesh and drink the blood of the
Son of God will bring from the books of Daniel and Revelation truth that
is inspired by the Holy Spirit. They will start into action forces that cannot
be repressed. The lips of children will be opened to proclaim the
mysteries that have been hidden from the minds of men. The Lord has
chosen the foolish things of this world to confound the wise, and the
weak things of the world to confound the mighty. {1888 1651.8}

Besides this study please read "Holy History" and "Skeleton in the SDA
Closet of 1888", they have very important information regarding this
subject.

http://elultimoclamor.org/documente/EN_present_truth_studies/EN_Exposing_the_Skeleton_in_the_SDA_Closet_of_1888.pdf

http://elultimoclamor.org/documente/EN_present_truth_studies/EN_Holy_History_with_the_Commandments_Statutes_and_Judgments.pdf

*****************************************
INTRODUCTION - IS GOD'S CALENDAR IMPORTANT?
*****************************************

1 Chronicles 12:32 KJV
And of the children of Issachar, which were MEN THAT HAD
UNDERSTANDING OF THE TIMES, TO KNOW WHAT ISRAEL OUGHT
TO DO; the heads of them were two hundred; and all their brethren were
at their commandment.

Daniel 7:25 KJV
And he shall speak great words against the most High, and shall wear
out the saints of the Most High, and THINK TO CHANGE TIMES AND
LAWS: and they shall be given into his hand until a time and times and
the dividing of time.



IT IS THE EXACT OPPOSITE OF THE FIRST VERSE

What TIMES would he try to change? We all know the Sabbath, but it is
written "times", in the plural form. God has TIMES that the devil has
changed. Would he change them if they weren't important?

Jones and Waggoner both knew that the Catholic Church CHANGED
THE FEAST DAYS which are God's appointed times for assemblies. In
Jones's history books ["Great Empires of Prophecy" and "The Two
Republics"] it is recorded how the Catholic Church changed the
Passover with Easter (the Easter of resurrection). In his book, "The
National Sunday Law", December 1888, p. 68, Jones wrote that the
Passover controversy caused the "storm of excommunication". This
history is also found in S.D.A. Bible Commentary, vol. 9, p. 365, under
the title "The Passover Controversy.

Bishop Enright, a Catholic leader in the United States, wrote a letter in
1905 indicating that he would give a reward of $1,000 to anyone who
could give a scripture showing that the Sabbath had been changed to
Sunday. He ended the letter by saying "the Catholic Church not only
abolished the Sabbath but all other Jewish holidays". The last part of this
letter is rarely quoted by evangelists in presenting the Sabbath.

Another quote from a Catholic catechism, "The new law has its own spirit
... and its own feasts that have taken the place of those noted in the Law
of Moses. If we want to know the days that are to be observed... we have
to go to the Catholic Church, not the Mosaic law {From a Catholic
catechism as quoted in the Signs of the Times, November 4, 1919}

Testimony by Daisy Escalante from 26th of December, 2017
On December 26th the Lord spoke to me again about this. In this dream,
I was at an Adventist convention. It was a Sabbath and they were
celebrating Christmas. I saw a pastor arrive and sit down. Then when the
party ended there, where the Christmas celebration was taking place this
Sabbath, we went into a room. It was a rustic room. There, where this
pastor had arrived, he told me, "I have 20 minutes for us to speak
because there is a truth that you must know about. He told me to write.
He was quoting a few verses: Luke 22:1, Mark 4:23, Leviticus 23:3-6,
and Deuteronomy 6:12. When he quoted this I thought, "What do these
verses say?" I wanted to look for them, but before I did he gave me a
pamphlet. It was a LIGHT BLUE pamphlet. I opened it and then the
pamphlet fell in between us. I began to read and it said, "the feasts of
Jehovah". I quickly picked up and closed the book and ran after the
pastor who was leaving. I asked the pastor who gave it to me, "Why have



you given this to me?" He replied, "YOU MUST KNOW GOD'S TRUTH,
HIS CELEBRATIONS, HIS PLAN, AND THE TIMES MARKED BY THE
PROPHECIES IN GOD'S CALENDAR." ...
After that, I had been ordered to go somewhere else, to explain what
was in that pamphlet because at this meeting I was not allowed to
explain. So I went to the other place where many Adventists were
celebrating Christmas. I asked them if I could expose something that the
Lord had given me and they said yes. So I opened the pamphlet and that
pamphlet became big, big like a writing board and a pointer appeared in
my hand and I began to share what was written there. At that moment,
when I was exposing what was written there, in my mind I said, "LORD,
BUT HOW AM I EXPLAINING THIS IF I DON'T HAVE THE
KNOWLEDGE? I have never read it". At this moment, I felt someone
behind me and as I turned to see, I saw my companion. I was there with
a young man holding my hand and the young man said to me,
"everything you are saying, the angel had said a few seconds before".
Many received the message joyfully. They were joyful to have learned
THE TRUTH OF GOD'S SOLEMN FEASTS AND HOW HIS CALENDAR
IS BASED ON THESE COMMEMORATIONS. Others, with great
courage, wanted to throw us out.

The color "light blue" is the color of the sky during the day, and it is a
combination of white and intense blue. The white color symbolizes grace
or mercy and the blue color symbolizes God's law, justice, or truth. On
the cross, "Mercy and truth are met together; righteousness and peace
have kissed each other." Psalms 85:10.

DO THE LEADERS OF LAODICEA OR SDA KNOW THE
IMPORTANCE OF THE SACRED FEASTS?

Please read this Pdf entitled
"Exposing_the_Skeleton_in_the_SDA_Closet_of_1888":
http://elultimoclamor.org/documente/EN_present_truth_studies/EN_Exposing_the_Skeleton_in_the_SDA_Closet_of_1888.pdf

Sister Daisy received this vision from the Lord:

EN259_23_06_2019
I was taken to what, I was told, was the Seventh-day Adventist
headquarters. There, I saw several persons in a meeting. I knew two of
them, the president of the Seventh-day Adventists worldwide church,
pastor Ted Wilson, and the public relations officer of the Seventh-day
Adventist worldwide Church. He was tall, black, with glasses. I didn't
know the others, but they were there. They were taking many decisions,



without being endorsed or approved by God, and these were passed
down to the lower branches. They spoke of the spiritualist movement, of
the Sanctuary teaching movement, of ecumenism, of homosexuality, but
they did not speak in the sense of concern, but rather in the sense of
acceptance and joyful welcome, under the mantle of the great and
beneficial unity. As I observed this, I heard them make overlapping plans
for an infiltrated acceptance of each of these points. "Spiritism", one said.
"We have had much acceptance with spiritual formation, contemplative
prayer, and deep meditation." Another spoke about the Sanctuary and
said, "WE HAVE ATTACKED THE FEASTS, THE PROPHETIC
CALENDAR OF GOD. IT IS NOT KNOWN. THESE GENERATIONS
UNDERSTAND ABSOLUTELY NOTHING. THIS IS GOOD. The change
of prophetic events that it is not yet the end, and that our Lord is not soon
coming, and that He tarries, has been a key in this."

*** IS IT NORMAL OR FAIR THAT THE PROFESSED CHURCH OF
GOD BORROWS ITS CALENDAR FROM THE ENEMY WHEN GOD
HAS HIS OWN CALENDAR?

2 Corinthians 6:14-18 KJV
14 Be ye not unequally yoked together with unbelievers: for what
fellowship hath righteousness with unrighteousness? and what
communion hath light with darkness?
15 And what concord hath Christ with Belial? or what part hath he that
believeth with an infidel?
16 And what agreement hath the temple of God with idols? for ye are the
temple of the living God; as God hath said, I will dwell in them, and walk
in them; and I will be their God, and they shall be my people.
17 Wherefore COME OUT FROM AMONG THEM, AND BE YE
SEPARATE, SAITH THE LORD, AND TOUCH NOT THE UNCLEAN
THING; AND I WILL RECEIVE YOU,
18 And will be a Father unto you, and ye shall be my sons and
daughters, saith the Lord Almighty.

Rev 18:4 KJV
And I heard another voice from heaven, saying, Come out of her
(Babylon), my people, that ye be not partakers of her sins, and that ye
receive not of her plagues.

Rev 18:3 KJV For all nations have drunk of the wine of the wrath of her
fornication (false teachings)



Deu 12:30-32 KJV
30 Take heed to thyself that thou be not snared by following them, after
that they be destroyed from before thee; and that thou enquire not after
their gods, saying, How did these nations serve their gods? even so will I
do likewise.
32 What thing soever I command you, observe to do it: thou shalt not
add thereto, nor diminish from it.

*****************************************
SHORT HISTORICAL JOURNEY - WHERE DOES THE TIME SYSTEM
WE HAVE TODAY COME FROM?
*****************************************

The names of the days and months are derived from the names of pagan
gods. This papal calendar is idolatry. Naming the days of the week
originates in Egypt and Babylon, where each day was dedicated to a
god. In the Bible, the only day that has been given a name is the
Sabbath, the other days were only numbered.
We have the direct command not to specify the names of other gods, not
to mention them.

KJV Exodus 23
13 And in all things that I have said unto you be circumspect: and MAKE
NO MENTION OF THE NAME OF OTHER GODS, NEITHER LET IT BE
HEARD OUT OF THY MOUTH.

KJV Joshua 23
7 That ye come not among these nations, these that remain among you;
NEITHER MAKE MENTION OF THE NAME OF THEIR GODS, NOR
CAUSE TO SWEAR BY THEM, neither serve them, nor bow yourselves
unto them.

The enemy has made Christians break this statute through the use of an
adulterated calendar and by giving names of pagan deities to the days
and months.

THE DIVISION OF THE HOUR into 60 minutes and of the minute into 60
seconds comes from the Babylonians who used a sexagesimal system
for mathematics and astronomy. They derived their number system from
the Sumerians who were using it as early as 3500 BC.
(https://www.theguardian.com/notesandqueries/query/0,5753,-
1487,00.html)
The Babylonians divided the day into 24 hours of 60 minutes each. The



Egyptians introduced the 24-hour day to be used in their religious
ceremonies. They created a solar calendar for religious purposes that set
the duration of the year as 365 days. In 45 BC Julius Caesar established
the Julian calendar, with 365 days in the year. From this calendar came
the modern names of the months (deities): March comes from Mars, the
god of war; May comes from Maia, the goddess of abundance; June
comes from Juno, the family goddess, July and August are from Julius
and Augustus, names of Roman emperors.

The Gregorian Calendar (the one used today): Pope Gregorio XIII
revised the calendar in 1582. Countries like England and Russia did not
accept the changes, but, with time, they gave up. England, for example,
accepted it only in 1752.

Changing the hour in the summer comes from the French, in 1916 the
French government made the change and the rest of the European
countries followed it.
(https://www.curiosfera.com/?s=Calendario reference in Spanish,
translated by Instituto Madison)

Conclusion: The calendar that we have today is Babylonian and we must
stop using it. We must learn what actually is an hour, a day, a month, a
year.

NOTE: From now on we are going to name the elements that we are
studying with the word "BIBLICAL", to make a difference between them
and the time system of the world, whose elements we are going to name
"BABYLONIAN" because its origin is in ancient Babylon, which had many
astrologers and mathematicians.

*****************************************
*** DOES GOD HAVE A CALENDAR REVEALED IN THE BIBLE AND
NATURE?
*****************************************

We all know that the deceiver just counterfeits what God has already
created. So what is the calendar of God, the one counterfeited by Satan?
"To the law and to the testimony!"

KJV Genesis 1
14 And God said, Let there be lights in the firmament of the heaven to
divide the day from the night; AND LET THEM BE FOR SIGNS, AND
FOR "SEASONS", AND FOR DAYS, AND YEARS:
15 And let them be for lights in the firmament of the heaven to give light



upon the earth: and it was so.
16 And God made two great lights; the greater light to rule the day, and
the lesser light to rule the night: he made the stars also.
17 And God set them in the firmament of the heaven to give light upon
the earth,
18 And to rule over the day and over the night, and to divide the light
from the darkness: and God saw that it was good.
19 And the evening and the morning were the fourth day.

The calendar was set since the world was created.
The Jewish people calculated the calendar according to the instructions
left in the Old Testament.

***. HAS THE DEVIL MANAGED TO FOOL THE WORLD REGARDING
THE CALENDAR?

The Bible says that he not only deceives the whole world but, if possible,
even the elect. If Adventism uses a satanic invention as a calendar can
they be God's chosen, the possessors of the TRUTH, the jewels in His
crown? Then what would it mean that "the Holy Spirit will lead you into
ALL truth?

DOES NOT SISTER WHITE IN THE FOLLOWING STATEMENTS
SPEAK OF ALL TRUTH, OR REVEALED LIGHT?

New light will ever be revealed on the word of God to him who is in living
connection with the Sun of Righteousness. Let no one come to the
conclusion that there is no more truth to be revealed. The diligent,
prayerful seeker for truth will find precious rays of light yet to shine forth
from the word of God. Many gems are yet scattered that are to be
gathered together to become the property of the remnant people of God.
- Counsels on Sabbath School Work, 34 (1892). {CW 35.1}

We have many lessons to learn, and many, many to unlearn. God and
heaven alone are infallible. Those who think that they will never have to
give up a cherished view, never have occasion to change an opinion, will
be disappointed. As long as we hold to our own ideas and opinions with
determined persistency, we cannot have the unity for which Christ
prayed. {CW 37.1}

***. WHEN GOD'S PEOPLE OF OLD ADOPTED PAGAN TEACHINGS
AND PRACTICES, WAS THERE A NEED FOR REFORMATION? IS



THERE A NEED TODAY FOR REFORMATION IN YOUR CHURCH
THAT CLAIMS TO HAVE THE TRUTH?

Jeremiah 6:16 KJV
Thus saith the LORD, Stand ye in the ways, and see, and ask for THE
OLD PATHS, WHERE IS THE GOOD WAY, and walk therein, and ye
shall find rest for your souls. But they said, We will not walk therein.

Jeremiah 18:15 KJV
Because my people hath forgotten me, they have burned incense to
vanity, and they have caused them to stumble in their ways from the
ancient paths, to walk in paths, in a way not cast up;

Micah 4:2 KJV
And many nations shall come, and say, Come, and let us go up to the
mountain of the LORD, and to the house of the God of Jacob; AND HE
WILL TEACH US OF HIS WAYS, AND WE WILL WALK IN HIS PATHS:
for the law shall go forth of Zion, and the word of the LORD from
Jerusalem.

Mal 4:4 KJV
REMEMBER YE THE LAW OF MOSES my servant, which I commanded
unto him in Horeb for all Israel, with the statutes and judgments.

Galatians 4:9-10 KJV
9 But now, after that ye have known God, or rather are known of God,
how turn ye again to the weak and beggarly elements, whereunto ye
desire again to be in bondage?
10 Ye observe days, and months, and times, and years.

Before their conversion to Christianity, the Galatians were non-Jewish
pagans. These days and months and times and years they began to
observe AGAIN were the ones they kept before they converted, pagan
holidays.

**********************************************************************************
IN THE BIBLE THE CALENDAR HAS TWO ASPECTS, THE CIVIL
CALENDAR AND THE PROPHETIC CALENDAR (THE SACRED
FESTIVALS).
**********************************************************************************
THE CIVIL CALENDAR CONTAINS:
The annual civil calendar has hours, days, months, year.
The Jubilee Calendar contains the seventh year jubilee and the 50th



year jubilee.

THE PROPHETIC CALENDAR CONTAINS:
The annual prophetic calendar: The seven Feasts of the Creator.
The prophetic Jubilee Calendar with its two Jubilees, the seventh year
and the year 50.
The millennial prophetic calendar contains the great millennial week and
the sabbatical millennium every 7,000 years.

*****************************************
HOW IS THE ANNUAL CALENDAR CALCULATED?
*****************************************
The annual civil calendar has HOURS, DAYS, MONTHS, AND A
BEGINNING OF THE YEAR (A FIRST DAY).

The sexagesimal system, based on 60, is Babylonian. Biblical hours are
not based on 60.

***THE BIBLICAL CHARACTERISTICS OF GOD'S CALENDAR:

*******************
THE BIBLICAL HOUR
*******************

1) The Bible says that one day has 12 HOURS OF LIGHT AND 12
HOURS OF DARKNESS.

John 11:9 KJV
Jesus answered, Are there not TWELVE HOURS IN THE DAY? If any
man walk in the day, he stumbleth not, because he SEETH THE LIGHT
of this world.

How is it possible that both in winter and summer the light lasts an equal
number of hours? In Babylon, it is not possible.
The Bible assures us that light lasts 12 hours and darkness lasts 12
hours all year round. Otherwise, it is to say that Jesus did not speak the
truth. But HE IS THE TRUTH. All that came out of His mouth was pure
truth.

The only way we have 12 hours, is if the HOUR was DYNAMIC. And this
is the BIBLICAL HOUR. The hour varies throughout the year and you
have to calculate its length every week. We must learn the trade of the
tribe of Issachar, that of knowing how to calculate the times. (When we



studied and discovered this truth about the real, biblical time at Istituto
Madison, we only discovered it by praying and studying the Bible. We
could not easily harmonize all the statements of the Bible about time. It
was difficult to get past the teaching of Babylon that we have learned
since we were children. But when God enlightened us and we saw that
the only way to harmonize everything was to accept that the hour was
dynamic, then we looked to see how the Jews considered it in the past,
since they had the Bible in their own language. Great was our surprise to
discover that they also knew and considered time as dynamic. Even
greater was our surprise when we discovered that in 1855, Andrews, the
greatest Adventist scholar of that time, had written in his study about the
beginning of the day, that the Jews biblically considered time to be
dynamic. So what we discover now is not something new. It is part of the
old ways of the Bible. Glory to God!)

The quote from Andrews' study where he acknowledges that a biblical
hour is dynamic:

"The argument drawn from this text is this: there are twelve hours in the
day; that the third hour is nine o'clock; that the sixth hour is noon; that the
ninth hour is three o'clock; that the eleventh hour is five o'clock; and that
from this time until evening it was but one hour. Hence evening comes at
six o'clock. The defects in the foregoing argument are these: 1st. The
hours in the New Testament are not the same as our hours. With us, an
hour is 60 minutes and is never more nor less, But in the New Testament
it is the twelfth part of the space between sunrise and sunset;
Consequently, the hours were longer or shorter according to the season
of the year. It is true that the sixth hour being the middle of the day would
always come at twelve o'clock; but the twelfth hour, or evening, would
always come at sunset. 2d, The division of the day into hours was not of
divine appointment, but originated with the heathen!!!" The Review and
Herald, 4th of December, 1855, page 77

The entire study can be found here, on page 76:
http://documents.adventistarchives.org/Periodicals/RH/RH18551204-
V07-10.pdf

On equinoxes, there are biblical hours that have 60 Babylonian minutes.
Outside these two times of the year, the hour may be less or more than
60 minutes, even up to 80 minutes. Consequently, biblical watches are
variable throughout the year.

HOW TO CALCULATE THE BIBLICAL HOUR, TO KNOW THE
BIBLICAL WATCHES?



The end of a day is an easier problem with the biblical system, because
if you are between mountains, you do not see the horizon and the solar
disk when it disappears. But the end of a day is to look not at the horizon
but UP, and count the first, let's say, seven stars, or when the sunlight
disappears almost completely. When above us you no longer see blue,
but black, although at the horizon there is still some light, we are in the
next day.
It's just as easy with the biblical watches. Thousands of years ago people
didn't have even a sundial. But their secret was that they looked at the
sun and knew its position at the three main moments of the day, the
hours 3, 6, 9. In this way, they knew when it was time for worship and
prayer. So easy.

For us, who want to calculate in Babylonian minutes, we must use an
android application called "Sun Moon Times". This app will give you the
twilight, the sunrise, and sunset. The Twilight start and Twilight end are
the times for the beginning and end of a day. They are at about 30
Babylonian minutes difference from the sunrise and sunset.
https://apkpure.com/sun-moon-
times/com.infomultiverse.sunmoon/download?from=details

*******************
THE DAY
*******************
1) The Bible says that a day has a cycle of DARKNESS and LIGHT, 12
HOURS OF LIGHT and 12 HOURS OF DARKNESS.

THE FIRST DAY OF CREATION.
Gen 1:5 KJV
And God called the light Day, and the darkness he called Night. And the
evening and the morning were the first day.

The word "day" is first defined as LIGHT, God called the period of light as
DAY. The second definition of "day" is the cycle of light and darkness, 24
hours. THE DAY WAS CREATED BY GOD BEFORE HE CREATED
THE SUN, MOON, AND STARS, so it was not originally determined by
sunrise or sunset. "The light" was called day and "the darkness" was
called night. THE PRESENCE OF LIGHT DETERMINES THE DAY AND
ITS ABSENCE DETERMINES THE NIGHT. In Babylon of today, the
concept accepted throughout the world is that the appearance of the sun
determines a new day and that the disappearance of the solar disk
determines the end of the day. This has its origins in Babylon, from the
idolatry of sun worship. Let us always keep in mind that the devil is trying
to counterfeit what God created. A good counterfeit always looks similar



to the original.

GOD MADE THREE CATEGORIES OF LIGHTS: THE SUN, THE
MOON, AND THE STARS.
LET'S LOOK AT SOME OF THEIR ATTRIBUTES

A)**********"TO RULE"

Gen 1:16 KJV
And God made two great lights; the greater light to rule the day, and the
lesser light to rule the night: HE MADE the stars also.

In this verse the words "he made" were added by the translator, they are
not present in the original. So the verse would look like this:

And God made two great lights; the greater light to RULE the day, and
the lesser light to RULE the night the stars also. (THE STARS WERE
ALSO MADE TO RULE THE NIGHT) This is also confirmed in Psalm
136.

Psalms 136:9 KJV The moon AND STARS TO RULE BY NIGHT: for his
mercy endureth for ever.

The word 'TO RULE' in Genesis 1:18 does not mean 'TO DETERMINE'.
The moon does not determine when night begins and ends, because it
also appears in the sky during the day. The sun 'rules' during the day,
that is, in the course of the period of light. Even though sometimes the
moon also appears, the sun IS THE STRONGEST LIGHT, which means
that it 'RULES'. Also, the moon doesn't appear in the sky all night long,
but when it appears, it is the strongest light, so it 'RULES' the night. "TO
RULE" means to have the most powerful light. The stars "rule" the night
also because when the moon is not present during the night, the stars
are the most powerful lights.

(B)**********THE "SEPARATION"

On the FOURTH DAY, God made lights in the sky TO SEPARATE the
light from the darkness, the day from the night.
Genesis 1
14 And God said, Let there be lights in the firmament of heaven TO
DIVIDE THE DAY FROM THE NIGHT; and let them be for signs, and for
seasons, and for days, and for years;



In the following verses, the purpose of these three categories of lights is
mentioned.

Gen 1:17-18 KJV
17 And God set them in the firmament of the heaven to give light upon
the earth,
18 And to rule over the day and over the night, AND TO DIVIDE THE
LIGHT FROM THE DARKNESS: and God saw that it was good.

THEN, WE MUST SEEK WHAT "SEPARATES" THE LIGHT FROM THE
DARKNESS, THAT IS, THE DAYLIGHT FROM THE NIGHT.

When the solar disk disappears at the setting of the sun, IS THERE NO
LIGHT LEFT? YES, THERE IS. This light biblically is DAY too.
Is the moon seen on every night? NO. It is seen in the daytime as well.
So the moon cannot DETERMINE OR SEPARATE (SEPARATE) THE
LIGHT FROM THE DARKNESS.
What would be the celestial bodies that can determine or "SEPARATE"
the night?

***WHAT IS "EVEN"?

"EVEN" IS "EREB" IN HEBREW, WHICH MEANS "NIGHTFALL" OR
"AFTER THE LIGHT HAS GONE", "WHEN THE DARKNESS COMES",
"NIGHT".

Genesis 1:5
5 And God H430 called H7121 the light H216 Day H3117, and the
darkness H2822 he called H7121 Night H3915. And the evening H6153
and the morning H1242 were the first H259 day H3117.

Genesis 1:5 KJV And God called the light Day, and the darkness he
called Night. And the evening and the morning were the first day.

"FROM EVEN UNTO EVEN SHALL YOU CELEBRATE YOUR
SABBATH"
Leviticus 23:32
It shall be unto you a sabbath H7676 of rest H7677, and ye shall afflict
H6031 your souls H5315: in the ninth H8672 day of the month H2320 at
even H6153, from even H6153 unto even H6153, shall ye celebrate
H7673 your sabbath H7676

Leviticus 23:32
It shall be unto you a sabbath of rest, and ye shall afflict your souls: in



the ninth day of the month at EVEN (H6153), from EVEN (H6153) unto
EVEN (H6153), shall ye celebrate your sabbath.

LET US LOOK AT THE STRONG DICTIONARY DEFINITION FOR THE
WORD "EVEN", H6153
STRONG REFERENCE: H6153
Original: ברע
Transliteration: ‛ereb
Phonetic: eh'-reb
BDB Definition:
EVENING, NIGHT, SUNSET
EVENING, SUNSET
NIGHT
Origin: from H6150
Strong's Definition: From H6150; dusk: - + day, EVEN (-ing, tide),
NIGHT.

H6150
Original: ברע
Transliteration: ‛ârab
Phonetic: aw-rab'
BDB Definition:
to become evening, grow dark
Strong's Definition: A primitive root (rather identical with H6148 through
the idea of covering with a texture); to grow dusky at sundown: - be
darkened, (toward) evening.

C)**********"TO GIVE LIGHT UPON THE EARTH"

The next attribute of the luminaries is "to give light upon the earth". This
can be attributed to the sun, the moon, and the stars.

CONCLUSION: The beginning of the day has nothing to do with the solar
disk of Babylon that disappears from sight. Biblically, THE
APPEARANCE OF THE DARKNESS AND THE FIRST STARS are the
signs of a new day (when you can count a few stars, we consider about
7 stars, has begun the next day. If there are clouds, then when it is night
and the sunlight has disappeared, that is the sign. The Lord revealed this
truth to us at Instituto Madison also during a Feast. After studying the
Bible and understanding that the night begins with darkness and that the
appearance of the stars signals the beginning of the night, we decided
that we would wait for 7 stars to appear. AFTER this, we discovered that



the Jewish people of God in ancient times did the same thing. They
considered that a day began when they could see four stars. We were
very happy because we saw that the Lord confirmed the discovery.)

The writings of the Spirit of Prophecy clearly claim that the stars can only
be seen by night:

Like the stars of heaven, which appear only at night, these faithful ones
will shine forth when darkness covers the earth and gross darkness the
people. {ChS 165.2}

SO THE STARS CAN ONLY BE SEEN BY NIGHT WHICH IMPLIES
THAT THEY CANNOT BE SEEN BY DAY, IT IS AN EASY METHOD TO
DETERMINE THE SEPARATION BETWEEN DAY AND NIGHT. IN THE
BIBLE WHERE IT IS TRANSLATED "THE SUN HAS SET", IN
ORIGINAL HEBREW IT IS "THE SUN WITH ITS LIGHT HAS SET", NOT
ONLY THE SOLAR DISK AS BABYLON SAYS.

IS IT POSSIBLE THAT THE DEVIL HAS CHANGED THE WAY DAY
AND NIGHT ARE SET TO MAKE US BREAK GOD'S LAW? THIS IS
VERY IMPORTANT, BECAUSE 'THE BOUNDARIES OF THE
SABBATH' NEED TO BE KEPT, AS THE WRITINGS OF THE SPIRIT
OF PROPHECY SAY.

According to verse 18, of the three categories, only the stars remain that
can make a clear distinction between light and darkness, day and night.
They are never seen during the day, but they are always seen during the
night.
This means that the appearance of the first stars would determine the
end of light and the beginning of darkness. This usually happens within
30 minutes of the sunrise and sunset used by Babylon.

******MORE BIBLICAL EVIDENCE:
The Bible never mentions the sunrise as it is accepted in the world today,
and translations that mention the sunrise have not translated it correctly
in many cases.

THE MOST LITERAL PROOF THAT THE APPEARANCE OF THE
STARS ARE THE END OF A DAY:
Neh 4:21-22 KJV
21 So we laboured in the work: and half of them held the spears FROM
THE RISING OF THE MORNING TILL THE STARS APPEARED.



22 Likewise at the same time said I unto the people, Let every one with
his servant lodge within Jerusalem, that in the night they may be a guard
to us, and labour ON THE DAY.

It can be clearly deduced from these verses that THE DAY lasted UNTIL
THE STARS APPEARED. Nehemiah declared that half of them guarded
until the stars appeared and half guarded during the night.

HOW SHOULD THE BEGINNING OF THE DAY (OF THE PERIOD OF
LIGHT) BE NAMED ACCORDING TO THE BIBLE?

Gen 32:24-25 KJV
24 And Jacob was left alone; and there wrestled a man with him until the
BREAKING OF THE DAY.
25 And when he saw that he prevailed not against him, he touched the
hollow of his thigh; and the hollow of Jacob's thigh was out of joint, as he
wrestled with him.

WHAT ABOUT THE PLACES IN THE BIBLE WHERE "SUNRISE" IS
MENTIONED?

These terms (for example 2 Samuel 23:4, Judges 9:33, Job 9:7) are
translated from the Hebrew word "zârach" (H2224). It derives from a root
that means to radiate, to shine. This word means THE APPEARANCE
OF LIGHT, NOT THE SUN. More correctly it would be translated as: "the
light has risen", "the light came out", or "the light appeared".

H2224
Original: חרז
Transliteration: zârach
Phonetic: zaw-rakh'
BDB Definition:
to rise, come forth, break out, arise, rise up, shine
to come out, appear
Origin: a primitive root
TWOT entry: 580
Part(s) of speech: Verb
Strong's Definition: A primitive root; properly to IRRADIATE (OR SHOOT
FORTH BEAMS), that is, to rise (as the sun); specifically to appear (as a
symptom of leprosy): - arise, rise (up), as soon as it is up.

CONCLUSION: THE BEGINNING OF THE DAYLIGHT is called "the



break of day" or "twilight". It takes place when the first rays of light
appear, when the light starts to appear on the horizon. This takes place
about 30 minutes before sunrise. Just the same, THE SETTING OF THE
LIGHT is about 30 minutes after the Babylonian sunset. Babylon always
looks for the solar disk since everything is about sun worship.

Neither the moon nor the solar disk determines the beginning and end of
the day or night. The appearance of a few stars (around 7) means the
beginning of the night and the 24hour day. Also, the setting of the sun
TOGETHER WITH ITS LIGHT means the same thing, the appearance of
the stars. Let us remember that before the sun existed, there was
LIGHT, which was named by the Creator, DAY. So the setting of the
LIGHT and not the setting of the solar disk is the end of a day and the
beginning of another.

**************************************************************************************

WHY DO SEVENTH-DAY ADVENTISTS CONSIDER THAT A DAY
LASTS SINCE THE APPEARANCE OF THE SOLAR DISK UNTIL IT IS
NO LONGER SEEN?

At first, Adventists had different positions as to the beginning of a day.
Some held the position of Bates, that the day lasted from 6 a.m. to 6
p.m., others at sunset, others in other ways. But when this issue came
up for debate, they gave Andrews (the best scholar in the church) the
task of investigating the issue.
For 10 years Adventists have kept the Sabbath, starting at different
times. There was no uniformity. They had not studied the subject.
At the 1855 General Conference Congress, they delegated Andrews, the
best scholar in the church at the time, to make a study of it. He made a
not very extensive study.

The entire article can be found here, beginning with page 76:
http://documents.adventistarchives.org/Periodicals/RH/RH18551204-
V07-10.pdf

One matter that required agreement was the time to begin the Sabbath.
Joseph Bates was considered the father of the Sabbath truth. As captain
of his own vessels, he had sailed far and wide and was acquainted with
the matter of time-keeping in various parts of the world. It was his
conclusion that time as kept at the equator, with sunset uniformly at 6:00
p.m., was the proper guide to Sabbathkeeping, regardless of season of
the year or location. The Scriptures called for evening to mark the



beginning of the new day, and the words “from even unto even, shall ye
celebrate your Sabbath” (Leviticus 23:32) were cited in support of this
view. The April 21, 1851, issue of the Review carried a three-column
article by Joseph Bates in support of the 6:00 time. {WV 71.6}

During the early 1850s some expressed further questions on the proper
time to begin the Sabbath. In the summer of 1855, James White spoke
with J. N. Andrews, who agreed to give the matter thorough study.76 At
a November 1855 conference in Battle Creek, Michigan, Andrews’
research was presented, giving biblical and historical reasons for
beginning the Sabbath at sundown rather than at 6:00 p.m. Most were
convinced, but some, including Ellen White, believed that her 1847 vision
had confirmed the 6:00 p.m. time. {1EGWLM 55.3}

Andrews' closing note:
"The Review and Herald" 12/04/1855
"The result of the investigation is the firm conviction that the
commencement and close of each day are marked by the setting of the
sun. It will be asked why this conclusion was not earlier arrived at? The
answer is this: the subject has not been hitherto thoroughly investigated."
The note is dated: “Battle Creek, Mich., Nov. 12th, 1855.”

James White, Review and Herald, February 25, 1868
This article, however, before it appeared in the Review was read at the
Conference at Battle Creek about that time, and the subject was
discussed In the Review and Herald of Dec. 4, 1855

Andrews' findings were read first at the Conference in 1855 before being
published.

BUT ANDREWS DID NOT STUDY THE ORIGINAL MEANING OF THE
WORDS THAT WERE TRANSLATED AS "SUNSET" IN THE BIBLE.

Ellen G. White - Messenger to the Remnant page 35
At the close of the conference at Battle Creek referred to above, the
ministers and others especially interested in the cause, had a special
season of prayer for the prosperity of the cause, and in that meeting
MRS. WHITE HAD A VISION, ONE ITEM OF WHICH WAS THAT
SUNSET TIME WAS CORRECT. [Testimonies for the Church 1:116.]
This settled the matter with Brother Bates and others, and general
harmony has since prevailed among us upon this point." - James White,
Review and Herald, February 25, 1868, p. 168, col. 2. EGWMR 35.7



WHY DID IT TAKE SO LONG TO RECEIVE A VISION ON THIS
MATTER, WHY DID IT TAKE YEARS FOR THE LORD TO GIVE ELLEN
WHITE A VISION REGARDING THE BIBLICAL DAY? JAMES WHITE
ANSWERS:

Ellen G. White: Volume 1 - The Early Years: 1827 - 1862
Review and Herald, February 25, 1868
IT DOES NOT APPEAR TO BE THE DESIRE OF THE LORD TO
TEACH HIS PEOPLE BY THE GIFTS OF THE SPIRIT ON THE BIBLE
QUESTIONS UNTIL HIS SERVANTS HAVE DILIGENTLY SEARCHED
HIS WORD. 1BIO 325.3

The quote above affirms that after Andrews read his study at the
Conference, they had a special season of prayer. During that season of
prayer, Ellen White was given the vision on the matter. NOTICE THAT
JAMES WHITE AND THE OTHER ADVENTISTS CONSIDERED THAT
THE STUDY WAS CORRECT based on Ellen White's vision.

HERE IS THE VISION RECEIVED BY SISTER WHITE DURING THE
GENERAL CONFERENCE WHICH MADE HER CHANGE HER MIND
REGARDING THE TIME OF THE BEGINNING OF THE DAY,
BECAUSE AFTER ANDREWS' STUDY THE WHOLE GENERAL
CONFERENCE ACCEPTED IT, EXCEPT FOR SISTER WHITE.

ELLEN WHITE'S VISION:

Spiritual Gifts Volume 4b, page 3
I saw it was even so, "From even unto even shall ye celebrate your
Sabbath." Said the angel, "TAKE THE WORD OF GOD, READ IT,
UNDERSTAND, AND YE CANNOT ERR. READ CAREFULLY, AND YE
SHALL THERE FIND WHAT EVEN IS, AND WHEN IT IS." I asked the
angel if the frown of God had been upon his people for commencing the
Sabbath as they have. I was directed back to the first rise of the
Sabbath. I followed the people of God up to this time and did not see that
God was displeased, or frowned upon them. I inquired why it had been
thus, that at this late day we must change the time of commencing the
Sabbath. Said the angel, "YE SHALL UNDERSTAND, BUT NOT YET,
NOT YET." Said the angel, "IF LIGHT COMES, AND THAT LIGHT IS
SET ASIDE, OR REJECTED, THEN COMES CONDEMNATION AND
THE FROWN OF GOD; BUT BEFORE THE LIGHT COMES THERE IS
NO SIN, FOR THERE IS NO LIGHT FOR THEM TO REJECT." I saw
that it was in the minds of some that the Lord had shown that the
Sabbath commenced at six o'clock, when I had only seen that it



commenced at "even," and it was inferred that even was at six. I saw the
servants of God must draw together, press together. 4bSG 3.3

At first, the Adventists adopted Bates' idea, that from even to even was
from 6 PM to 6 PM. After Andrews' study, it was concluded that from
even to even was from sunset to sunset. But notice in Ellen White's
vision that THE ANGEL DOESN'T SAY THAT THE CONCLUSION IS
CORRECT, ON THE CONTRARY, HE EXHORTS THEM TO STUDY
CAREFULLY TO FIND WHAT "EVEN" IS AND WHEN IT IS. Yet
somehow our pioneers concluded that this confirmed their studies. Why
hasn't the Lord given any more visions to Ellen White on this matter to
correct them? James White has already answered this question, it is
because the Lord doesn't wish to teach His people through the gift of
prophecy until His people diligently study His word on the specific
subject. After Andrews' study, they didn't heed the angel's admonition to
study the Word carefully to find what even is, they considered it a closed
matter and the subject hasn't been studied anymore.

CONCLUSION: THE WHOLE GENERAL CONFERENCE
MISUNDERSTOOD AND CONCLUDED THAT THE VISION
CONFIRMED THE STUDY. IT SEEMS THAT IT WAS A GENERAL
BLINDNESS. FROM THEN ON THE LEADERS NEVER STUDIED THE
MATTER AGAIN, AND REMAINED ON THE PATH LEADING TO THE
BIBLICAL TRUTH, BUT WITHOUT EVER REACHING IT. BUT THE
144,000 WILL GATHER ALL THE JEWELS OF GOD'S WORD, EVEN
THOSE THAT ARE LIKE THE TIP OF A NEEDLE, SAYS ELLEN
WHITE, BECAUSE EVERY STONE HAS ITS PLACE IN THE PICTURE
OR CHEST OF TRUTH, AND WE WILL NEED THEM. THEY SIMPLY
DID NOT GET TO THE TRUTH BECAUSE THEY DID NOT INTERPRET
THE VISION CORRECTLY, AND ABOVE ALL, THEY DELEGATED
ONLY ONE MIND TO DO THIS STUDY, WHEN THEY KNEW THAT
THE GROUP STUDY IS THE SAFE WAY. ALL THE PILLARS OF OUR
FAITH WERE GIVEN THROUGH GROUP STUDY AND ELLEN WHITE
ONLY RECEIVED VISIONS TO CONFIRM OR INFIRM THEIR
FINDINGS.

WHILE THERE WAS A TRUE LIVING PROPHET COULD GOD
INSPIRE ANOTHER PERSON AND ENTRUST HIM WITH A
RESPONSIBILITY IN HIS VINEYARD? YES. Let us remember Jones
and Waggoner and also Brother Crosier.

The Lord showed me in vision, more than one year ago, that Brother
Crosier had the true light on the cleansing of the sanctuary, etc., and that



it was His will that Brother C. should write out the view which he gave us
in the Day-Star Extra, February 7, 1846. I feel fully authorized by the
Lord to recommend that Extra to every saint." - E. G. White, A Word to
the Little Flock, 12. EGWMR 37.8

Message sent by Sister Daisy to this servant, a few days before the
Passover of 2020:
"Greetings my brother, infinite thanks for this study. Last night I asked
the Lord for clarification on this because if He is going to pass in review
His people, everything must be clear. He answered me: "in the morning
you will know". So I rested on His word and when I turned on the cell
phone I saw your message and the study that the Lord God moved you
to do. Blessed be God for His faithfulness! Brother, many, many thanks.
The Lord God has told me to task you with preparing a calendar of the
FEASTS and NEW MOONS so that we are all in unison on this. This
calendar should be from 2020 to 2023. I pray that very soon we will have
it. I will now share such valuable information. Blessings!"

Testimony by sister Daisy the second day, after seeing the study on her
mobile phone:

Testimony 4-April-2020

Beloved, praying and asking the Lord for direction so that He will reveal
to us the exact time to celebrate the Lord's Supper and His days of holy
convocations since our Bibles and translations confuse everything and
the words are sometimes mistranslated, the Lord God answered me, "In
the morning you will know."
So I was calm and grateful to the Lord for His great mercy. At dawn, He
said to me, "Turn on your cell phone and look at the message from Doru,
my servant from Madison". I ran to the cell phone and turned it on and
went to brother Doru's contact and I saw his messages and the answer
was there. The Lord God moved the brother to make an explicit and true
study of the theme of the Lord's Supper and The Feast of the Passover.
We are all learning on this path, and Jesus Christ is the Master. He gives
light to His people so that we can move forward together in this. I live in
gratitude to God because His mercies are new every morning. Let us all
be blessed in Christ Jesus.

**************************************************************************************



THE STUDY WILL CONTINUE IN PART TWO...

This study was realized with the help of the Great Creator and Savior,
by Instituto Madison, (youtube)
elultimoclamor.org
ommmadison@gmail.com
escuelamadison@gmail.com

Para comprobar las citas en original visite la página oficial, y alli
chequeen el idioma inglés, luego copiar y pegar la reverencia en la
ventana de busqueda:
https://egwwritings.org

May the Great I AM bless you!


